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WISCASSET  ORDINANCE  REVIEW  COMMITTEE.

Minutes, January 23, 2017
Present:
Gordon Kontrath, Jackie Lowell, Chairman Karl Olson, Jason Putnam, Town Planner Ben Averill and Police Chief Jeff Lange
1.  Call to Order

Karl Olson called the meeting to order at 6 p.m.
2.  Approve November 28, 2016 minutes

Jason Putnam moved to approve the minutes as written.  Vote 4-0-0.
3.  Discussion on Disorderly House Ordinance with Chief Lange

Lange described a recent incident where police were called to deal with dogs that had bitten an individual and another dog.  The neighborhood where this happened has had a history of complaints.  There are several other problem neighborhoods in town where frequent complaints have been made to the police.  The purpose of the proposed ordinance is to allow the police to hold the landlord or owner responsible for the violations that take place on his/her property.

Lange provided samples of an ordinance he had submitted to the Selectboard who had referred it to the ORC for action.  Sample ordinances from other towns were also provided.     

The committee reviewed the sample ordinance and decided in the case of a mobile home park, each mobile home would be treated as a separate lot, not as apartments in one building with one owner.  It was suggested that the format be amended to that of other ordinances; i.e. Purpose, Applicability, Enforcement, Definitions, etc.  Jackie Lowell moved to format the ordinance submitted to the ORC by the Selectboard to comply with the rest of the town ordinances.  Vote 4-0-0.  Averill will revise the ordinance for the committee’s review.  Fees and fines will be covered in Article 9 as approved by the Selectboard.  

4.  Changes to Article VI, Section 10.3.1.7 and Article VI, Section 10.5.2.4 from the Historic Preservation Commission
Section 10.3.1.7 was changed to read,” Procedures.  The Commission under normal conditions may apply Roberts Rules of Order or any other procedure which insures a fair and orderly meeting. Conduct of the meeting shall adhere to the rules and procedures adopted by the Commission.”
Section 10.5.2.4 a was changed to read, “The applicant’s name, address and interest in the subject property or, if applicable, the name and address of the applicant’s authorized agent.”
Section 10.5.2.4 b was changed to read, “If the applicant or authorized agent is not the owner of the property, the owner shall submit a notarized letter authorizing the applicant or authorized agent to bring the request to the HPC.”

Jackie Lowell moved to make the above changes in the Historic Preservation Ordinance.  Vote 4-0-0.

5.  Other Business

Jason Putnam questioned an inconsistency between the Fireworks Ordinance and the General Provisions which prohibits fireworks and noted that Section 2.5 on Page 230 repeals ordinances where there is an inconsistency.  
6. Adjourn

Gordon Kontrath moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m.

7.  Next meeting:  February 13, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.
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